
Behavioral Sciences Regulatory Board 

Marriage and Family Therapist Advisory Committee 

Friday, November 2, 2018, 10:00 a.m.  

Minutes 

 
1) Call to order.  Advisory Committee members who participated were Terry Pfannenstiel, John 

Fleeker and Joyce Baptist joined by telephone, and Rebecca Culver-Turner joined by Zoom.  

BSRB Staff who attended were Max Foster, Leslie Allen, Joan Hahn and Linda Hoover. 

 

2) Review of minutes from previous meeting.  Joyce moved to approve the minutes of the June 8, 

2018 meeting as presented.  John seconded the motion.  The motion carried. 

 

3) Clarification of language in training plans regarding Clinical Staff Meetings and 

Supervision.   

When licensees are practicing under an approved training plan, they may not count clinical 

staff meetings toward supervision requirements for clinical licensure.   

 

4) Update on Missouri / Kansas AAMFT Division. 

The newly formed Missouri / Kansas AAMFT Division has been approved by AAMFT.  The 

new division has a website, elected board of directors and is planning the Spring 2019 

Conference.  The focus is to present workshops, trainings, and CEUs for MFTs. This new 

group takes the place of the Kansas AMFT which was dissolved.  Jurdene Ingram sits on the 

new board of directors. 

 

5) Mobility of licensure to MFTs to Kansas.  The following items were discussed. 

a. AAMFT Licensure Mobility Survey Committee performed a study which had a May 2018 

deadline. 

b. BSRB recognizes the challenge of all mental health professionals who desire to be 

licensed in Kansas when applying through reciprocity.  Every state is struggling with this 

same issue.   

c. Evaluate what other states’ programs require for licensure. 

 

6) New Business.  The Board asked that each advisory committee discuss Temporary Licenses and 

Training Plans:  Should a temporary license holder have a training plan (has not sat for exam)? 

a. Temporary Licenses.  Committee members were asked to email comments to either Max 

or Leslie.   

b. Training Plans.  Committee members were asked to email comments to either Max or 

Leslie.   

 

7) Staff Reports and Updates. 

a. Fee reduction regulation is progressing. 

b. Budget has been submitted. 

c. Telemental Health regulation to be promulgated by BSRB by December 31, 2018. 

 

8) Adjourn.  Joyce moved to adjourn.  John seconded the motion.  The motion carried.   


